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June 24, 2022 
 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Honorable Michelle Phillips, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY 12223 
 
RE: Case 14-M-0565 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Examine Programs 

to Address Energy Affordability for Low Income Utility Customers 
 
Case 20-M-0266 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission Regarding the Effects 
of COVID-19 on Utility Service 
 
Case 20-M-0479 – Petition of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National 
Grid for Approval to Implement a COVID-19 Customer Assistance Program  

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 
Enclosed are the following tariff leaves transmitted for filing by Niagara Mohawk Power 

Corporation d/b/a/ National Grid (“National Grid or the “Company”) in compliance with the 
Commission’s Order Authorizing Phase 1 Arrears Reduction Program (“Order”) in Cases 14-M-
0565, 20-M-0266, and 20-M-0479 issued June 16, 2022. 
 

This Order directed the Company to file revised tariff leaves, to become effective, on a 
temporary basis, on not less than five days’ notice, to become effective July 1, 2022.  

 
Twenty-Fourth Revised Leaf No. 3 

Third Revised Leaf No. 263.5.1 
 

To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
Effective: July 1, 2022 

 
The purpose of this filing is to provide tariff leaves as directed by the Order to implement 

an Electric and Gas Bill Relief Program and the Arrears Management Program Recovery 
Surcharge (“AMP”).  Redlined tariff leaves showing the revisions are provided in Attachment A.   
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Ordering Clause No. 12 of the Order waives Public Service Law §66 (12) (b) and 16 

NYCRR §720-8.1 regarding the requirement of newspaper publication prior to the effective date 
of these revisions.  However, the Company was directed to provide notice to the public of the 
tariff changes once a week for four consecutive weeks after the effective date in general 
circulation newspapers in the areas affected by the changes and will file proof of the notices with 
the Commission. 

 
Please contact the undersigned with any questions regarding this filing.  
 

      
Very truly yours, 
 
/s/ Carol Teixeira 
 
Manager 
New York Electric Pricing 
 
 
 
       

      
cc:  Active Parties (via electronic mail) 
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